
 

Qu’ll est bon, qu’il est doux pour des freres de vivre ensemble et d’etre unis 

How good and how pleasant for us to live together in unity     Psalm 133  

Dear Parents,    

I hope you all had a wonderful Easter break despite the awful weather.  I can’t actually believe that we 

are in the last term of this academic year—doesn’t time fly when you are having fun! There are lots of 

events happening this term like Children’s University Graduation, Sports Days, KS2 SATs, Y1 Phonics 

Screening, Y4 Multiplication Checks—the list seems endless.  We will do our very best to ensure you 

have the dates and times for everything in plenty of time.    

First Aid  
We have a very thorough process here at Queen’s Park for administering first aid. All our TAs are trained 
and we have a dedicated first aider who comes in at lunch time.  If your child has received first aid, we 
send a first aid slip home.  We are finding these slips in the school hall (after extra-curricular clubs), left 
in children’s bags or in the bottom of the cloakrooms.  To ensure you get the information, we are moving 
to a paperless system.  From Monday, if your child has received first aid, you will receive a message via 
class dojo.  If it is a head or a joint injury, you will still be contacted by a member of staff.  We hope this 
will be a more effective way of communicating this with you.   If you have any questions or comments, 
please contact me via the school office.  
Year One Trip to Liverpool  
On Wednesday, our year one children had a wonderful trip to Liverpool Museum.  They were so excited 
to get on the coach and travel to the city.  They had a wonderful treasure hunt to complete and it really 
extended their learning on their topic of Transport.   Thank you to all the staff for organising this  
experience for our children and to all the parent volunteers who came along to help.  Your time is very 
much appreciated.  
Current Year Two Parents  
Mrs Ryan, from our school office, has sent a letter to all year two parents about school lunches.  At the 
moment, the Government provide free school meals to all children in EYFS and KS1.  This benefit  
finishes when the children move to Year Three.  She has sent home a form for you to complete to see if 
you are entitled to free school meals going forward.  I would advise that you complete it and we will send 
it off to Educational Benefits for you.  Any questions about this, come and speak to a member of the  
office staff.   
Cowley Language Leaders  
We had the pleasure to welcome some Cowley students into our school this afternoon, one of whom was 
a past pupil—it was lovely to see Isaac.   They came into our Y5 cohort to help with our language  
lessons.  It gave the students an opportunity to practice their language speaking and listening as well as 
giving our children some insight into what goes on at Cowley.  Thank you to Mrs Taylor, Mrs Forbes and 
Mrs Warwick for organising.    
New Homework Policy and Procedure  
Alongside this newsletter, you will have been sent our updated homework policy, the results from the 
survey we did on homework and a letter explaining how homework will look in the future.  Again, any 
questions or queries, please get in touch.  

 

                

  19th April 2024 

Our value this half-term is ‘ 
Respect   

 

        Treat others just as you want to be treated  

Luke 6:31 

Well done to Violet in Y5 for 

giving up her own time in 

the holidays to pick up litter 

in her local park.  I am so 

proud of you.  

Man of the Match 

for Joe in Y4.  

Amazing!  Well 

done and we are 

all super proud.  

Well done to Jack in Y5 who 

has gained his 2nd belt in 

kickboxing.  Very well done. 
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Reading Plus Level Awards— Lucas H (Y2), Matti L (Y3), Kamila B, Esme O, Bradley P, Maisie 

M, Alessia P, Samantha V, Robert R,  Patrick C, Sadie T, Aleena R, Arian C, Tiele L (Y6) 

 
  Dojo Winners                                          Star Badge Winners        

 

 

                                  

                          

                           

                       

 

 

 

 

 

   

Important Dates for Spring 2:                                                               

 

 

 

 

19
th
 April 1963 Johnny Cash 

releases his number 1 single 
"Ring of Fire" 

 

 

 

Safeguarding tip of the week    

As the nights get lighter and the days will hopefully get 

warmer, children are more likely to be outside in the 

community.  Can you please take to them about 

stranger danger and showing the correct behav-

iour when in parks across the borough?  Talk to 

them about what the word ‘stranger’ means and 

who could be a stranger.  It is really important to 

give them an awareness of how to keep them-

selves safe when playing outside.  

 

QR Liam C PR Alfie M 

Q1 Brandon 

H 

P1 Thea P 

Q2 Stefan T P2 Isla R 

Q3 Jenson C P3 Mason L 

Q4 Caysie S P4 Mason J 

Q5 Jack F P5 Frankie H 

Q6 Bobby M P6 Samantha V 

QR George H PR Louie S 

Q1 Lyla O P1 Hunter R 

Q2 Milani M P2 Shaneyboy D 

Q3 Tudor C P3 Nacho PP 

Q4 Harvey O P4 Jak L 

Q5 Katie  M P5 William M 

Q6 Afaq B P6 Joseph A 

Wednesday 1st May  Y5 Class worship—parents invited  

Thursday 24th May Bike ability for Y5 starts  

Monday 13th May  Sats in Y6 all week  

Wednesday 12th June Y5 Taster Visit to Cowley  

Monday 17th June (am)  Children’s University Graduation  

Monday 1st July  Transition Week  
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Whole School  
Attendance 

 

PR 97.4% QR 95.7% 

P1 86.3% Q1 91.3% 

P2 91% Q2 92.7% 

P3 95.7% Q3 94.4% 

P4 92.1% Q4 95% 

P5 95.7% Q5 94.4% 

P6 91% Q6 81% 

 326 children had perfect 

attendance last week!  Can 

we beat this next week? 

We can do it!  

Attendance Update  

We work really hard each and eve-

ry week to make sure every class 

beats our school target of 97.5% - 

this will help us to success  

Our attendance last week  

92.5% 

Our attendance this year so far 

94.3% 
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